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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
" P. O. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

March 30, 1955

Mr, W, M, Parnell
Rt. 1 Box 244
Riddle, Oregon

Dear Mr, Parnell:

I acknowledge receipt of your letter of March 22 and cen report
that I am just fine,

It was nice hearing from you although I was sorry to 1éarn of
your recent inconvenience, You will recuperate very scon however and everye
thing should be all right,

Concerning the D'Spain well I have heard of no new developments
except that Mr, D'Spain is getting very nervous with the whole set up so

that it is hard to predict what legal action he might decide to take to the
disadvantage of Sweetman and Aday,

The Cacy well is going pretty slow. They have reached a total
depth of 575' in a lime and Plugged back up to 514' where they acidized,
After thils they baled/gut scid water and got traces of strong gas and g -
good oll show, 31n€é%%%39 work they have been shut down and Mr, Cacy
talks like he would like to bale the hole dry and try to re-acldizs,

On your well I just received a letter written March 27 by
Mr. Sweetman wherein he is asking for an extension of temporary abandonment
permit for at least thirty more days. He was #lven a ninety day permit
which will expire on April 1., This new request has not yet been acted upon
but I am inclined to believe that the permit will not be granted,

I am ‘sending you a recent issue of The 011 News so that you can
get caught up on all the activity in the oil patches of New Mexico,



